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The measures announced by the government on August 27th do not
constitute a major reform of the pension system. As shown in
an  OFCE  Note  (no.  31  of  4  September  2013),  they  are
essentially  funding  measures  that  are  limited  in  scope.
Pensioners are affected more than assets, and the business
world has obtained a promise that it will not be hit. Fiscal
equilibrium is not really assured, as it is conditioned on a
strong economic recovery (by 2020), sustained growth and a net
decrease in the relative level of pensions by 2040. Measures
in favor of women and workers who are subjected to difficult
work conditions were announced, but their implementation was
delayed; the challenges are still not being met. The worst was
certainly  avoided  (the  de-indexation  of  pensions,  a  rapid
change  in  the  age  of  retirement  eligibility,  a  so-called
structural  reform);  the  system  is  proclaimed  to  be
sustainable, but the (little) reform of 2013 has not done much
to ensure the system’s economic and social reliability.
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